
 

 

Dear Parent/Carer    

Please see below this week’s updates from school. 

Road Safety 

 

All Year 7 students received a talk this Wednesday on road safety.  At this time of year as the nights are drawing in 

please encourage your children to be extra vigilant when crossing roads and walking down streets with narrow 

pavements.   

 

World Space Week  

 

The science department have put on an assortment of events to mark World Space Week.  There have been daily 

assemblies, external speakers, competitions, quizzes and some students have been to visit the Rossall Observatory.  

Thank you very much to all the who have taken time to plan all these activities and to all the students who have taken 

part.  Science club runs every Thursday afternoon from 3.05pm until 4.00pm and all are welcome.  

 

Sporting Success 

 

Both the Year 7 and Year 9 boys football teams were successful in fixtures against Baines this week. The Year 9s played 

some brilliant football to win 6-2 on Monday and the Year 7s dominated with a 6-1 win on Tuesday. The Year 10 boys 

also drew 2-2 in a hard fought game against Baines on Tuesday. 

 

Year 11 Countdown 

 

Year 11s will be doing mock examinations starting the second week back after half-term.  With this in mind a special 

assembly took place this week and there will be other events arranged to support them in their revision. 

 

Women In Work 

 

Many thanks to Miss Richardson for organising a Women in Work event this week.  Female students have been given 

the chance to meet and talk to women working in politics, the NHS, childcare, sport, construction, graphic design and 

much more.  Our students will be able to find out more about how to access such careers and take inspiration from 

these impressive women.     

 

Hello Yellow 

 

On Tuesday the 10th of October we will be celebrating World Mental Health day by inviting students to wear their own 

cloths and to include at least one yellow item.  The money raised will go to the charity Young Minds.  Students have 

been asked to donate £2 and they can either bring in cash or you can donate via Parent Pay.  Please make sure that 

your child/children wear something appropriate for the school environment, not crop tops or inappropriate slogans. 



 
 

School Cleaner 
 

The academy is looking to recruit a school cleaner.  
 

Permanent contract is available for 15 hours per week, possibly more for 
the right candidate (3 hours per day Monday to Friday – working times 

to be negotiated 
The role is term time only plus 3 weeks in the summer holiday period 

Salary - £10.90 per hour  
 

The post will appeal to an individual who will have the desire and 
commitment to significantly contribute to the work of our site team at 

Hodgson. 
 

Full details are available from Emma Wallace, 
Hodgson Academy, Moorland Road, Poulton Le Fylde, FY6 7EU 

01253 882815 e.wallace@hodgson.lancs.sch.uk  
** 

Closing date for applications Monday 18th October 9.00 am –2023 
 
 
 

The school is strongly committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this 

commitment.   You shall be required to undertake an enhanced DBS disclosure and a 
range of other recruitment checks.  
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